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DATES TO 
REMEMBER: 

 
 

2016 

 
Monday August 15th 
Soup Lunch 
 
Wednesday August 
17th 
School Council Meeting 
 
Thursday August 25th 
eSmart Cyber Safety 
Day 
 
Friday August 26th 
JSC Disco 
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¶ Important Reminders  

¶ Grade 5/6B Class Page  

¶ eSmart @ Drouin South  

¶ OSHC News  
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Congratulations to:  
Seth, Shanay, Alyssa, Deegan, Tara, Casey, Piper 

and Imogen.  
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Principalõs Report 
Dear Parents  and Community, 
  
This week I sent home a copy of our uniform policy and highlighted the importance of 

wearing uniform to school.  I am pleased to say that there has been a big improvement in the 

number of students wearing their full uniform to school this week.  This has been particularly 

noticeable in the senior grades whilst most of the junior students already come wearing their 

uniform. I have been asked about the types of shoes students should wear and can confirm that 

runners are fine.  We encourage students to be active during recess and lunch as well as during 

class games and sports sessions. 
  
Breakfast Club 
As part of a state wide initiative, Drouin South Primary School is excited to announce that we 

are commencing a Breakfast Club.  Food is provided free of charge by ñFood Bankò and 

includes wheat-biscuit cereal, oats, tinned fruit, UHT milk and baked beans.  The breakfast is 

basic but nutritious.   We will be commencing our Breakfast Club on Wednesdays from 

8.30am to 8.55am and we are hoping to have our first breakfast later this month.  The 

Breakfast Club will be supervised by staff, senior students and parent volunteers.  We will be 

putting together a roster so if you wish to be included, please complete the reply slip on the 

back page of this newsletter and return to the school office by next Thursday, 18th August.   
  
House Football 
Our inter-house football competition commenced at lunch time today.  The students have been 

really keen to start these matches under the watchful eyes of Mr Moore and Mr Phillips.  Each 

team will play each other twice before a final series is held. 
  
Lego Club 
Lego Club continues to operate once a week led by our Chaplain Stephanie van Wyk.  The 

Lego club allows students an opportunity to be involved in an inside activity that helps them 

create, problem solve and play cooperatively. Stephanie announces the grades involved each 

week to allow different students to be involved. 
  
School Council 
A reminder to school councillors that our next meeting is next Wednesday evening 

17th August commencing at 7.30pm. 
  
Jump Rope for Heart 
Our Jump Rope for Heart jump off will be held later this term.  It has been terrific to hear of 

our students raising money for this cause.  Even more important has been the focus on 

maintaining a healthy life-style and the skills that have been developing during recess and 

lunch with many students choosing to skip in their free time.  Teachers have also been 

spending some time in P.E. to develop jump rope skills.  

Michael SmithñPrincipal 
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5ŜŀǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ϧ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎκƎǳŀǊŘƛŀƴǎΣ 
 
Thankyou so far to all who have made the effort to register on the website for 

Jump Rope For Heart! We still need lots more to register; please take the time to 

do so. 
Here is the web address again: 
Sponsorship is easy ï simply go online to www.jumprope.org.au* or 
go directly to the schoolôs fundraising page to register: http://
jumprope.everydayhero.do/jumprope2016/?group=Drouin-South-Primary
-School-DROUIN-SOUTH-VIC-117799 
  
UPDATE: We have raised $1298!! (online) and even more students have 
informed me of funds collected offline too! This is fantastic; keep it going! 
Well done to Bradley (1/2A) who is still our highest online fundraiser! 
 

If you need more fundraising forms, there are spares available in the 
school office. 
 
Many thanks,  
Lawrence Phillips.  
P.E Coordinator 

 

 

On Monday August 15th, Junior School Council will be holding a Soup 

Lunch. Forms were sent home with last weekõs newsletter.  

Other Activities Coming Up...  

Disco: Friday August 26th . Book Week Parade: September (Date T.B.A)  

Both Before and After School Care will not be open Friday the 16th 
of September (last day of term 3). 

https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=UzpdNkAINn-VetHxazKwKjAOPjs0KNOSAFSSgYxhzCyHADyJRLfTCA..&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.jumprope.org.au
https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=SN0yoSDjpcKrpdZM81PhWeC9pBd7GRRMJ9lmamrhrSuHADyJRLfTCA..&URL=http%3a%2f%2fclick.e.heartfoundation.org.au%2f%3fqs%3d18d6aa5504df7bce4465c6503a190ffe3c1eb19bfb37cae3224a10268a1c662a3b4628124680d3db
https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=SN0yoSDjpcKrpdZM81PhWeC9pBd7GRRMJ9lmamrhrSuHADyJRLfTCA..&URL=http%3a%2f%2fclick.e.heartfoundation.org.au%2f%3fqs%3d18d6aa5504df7bce4465c6503a190ffe3c1eb19bfb37cae3224a10268a1c662a3b4628124680d3db
https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=SN0yoSDjpcKrpdZM81PhWeC9pBd7GRRMJ9lmamrhrSuHADyJRLfTCA..&URL=http%3a%2f%2fclick.e.heartfoundation.org.au%2f%3fqs%3d18d6aa5504df7bce4465c6503a190ffe3c1eb19bfb37cae3224a10268a1c662a3b4628124680d3db
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Sovereign Hill camp 
On the 2nd of August at school camp in Sovereign Hill, we played this 

game called ôGold Feverõ. The lady supervising us was dressed up. In fact 

everyone working or volunteering was dressed up. The ladyõs name was 
Alice; she was really nice. She explained to us about the gold fever and 

the history of Ballarat. The game Gold Fever was named after an ôillnessõ. 
The miners thought they were getting sick because of being down there 

so much. When we started playing the game you HAD to have a gold 
licence if you wanted to play. You had to have 1 pound for a licence. Once 

you had a licence you could dig for gold. Once you had enough gold you 
had to run to the shop, they would weigh the gold and you would get 

money. If the police (troopers) caught you without a licence they would 

put you in jail. It cost 1 pound to get them out. Piper 

SOVEREIGN HILL TRIVIA NIGHT 
At Sovereign Hill we had a trivia night and we played find 

the magnet. It was easy to find! My team found it first. The 

quiz was fun and one of the quizzes was on Disney movies.   
LARISSA  

The Lookout Tower 
At the Sovereign Hill camp my group went to a lookout 

tower, on the 2nd day (2
nd

 of August) it was so cool. You 

could see everyone from up there. There was also like a 

mini train track on one of the ledges; I almost tripped 

over it. It was also scary because on the ledges nothing 

was holding you up. Eloise  

SOVEREIGN HILL PANTOMIME 

4ÈÅ ПÉÒÓÔ ÎÉÇÈÔ ×Å ×ÁÔÃÈÅÄ ÔÈÅ   ÐÁÎÔÏÍÉÍÅ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÔÈÅÁÔÒÅ ÁÎÄ 
×Å ×ÁÔÃÈÅÄ ÓÏÍÅ Á×ÅÓÏÍÅ ÐÌÁÙÓȢ /ÎÅ ×ÁÓ *ÁÃË ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅ "ÅÁÎ 
3ÔÁÌË ÁÎÄ ÁÎÏÔÈÅÒ ÏÎÅ ×ÁÓ ÈÏ× ÔÏ ÂÅ Á ÌÁÄÙ ÁÎÄ Á ÇÅÎÔÌÅÍÁÎȢ 
4ÈÅ ÎÁÍÅÓ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÁÃÔÏÒÓ ×ÅÒÅ *ÁÃËÓÏÎȟ %ÒÙÎȟ %ÍÍÁ ÁÎÄ 4ÉÍȢ  
4ÈÅÙ ×ÅÒÅ ÄÏÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ ÐÌÁÙÓ ÂÕÔ ÁÆÔÅÒ ÔÈÅÙ ÄÉÄ Á ÐÌÁÙ ÔÈÅÙ ×ÅÒÅ 
ÒÕÎÎÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ ÔÈÅÁÔÒÅ ÓÏ ÔÈÅÙ ×ÅÒÅ ÄÏÉÎÇ Á ȬÐÌÁÙ ÉÎ Á ÐÌÁÙȭ ÂÁÓÉȤ
ÃÁÌÌÙȢ )Î ÏÎÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÐÌÁÙÓ ÔÈÅÙ ÃÁÌÌÅÄ ÆÏÒ ÓÏÍÅ ÖÏÌÕÎÔÅÅÒÓ ÁÎÄ 
Ô×Ï ÐÅÏÐÌÅ ÆÒÏÍ ÏÕÒ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ×ÅÒÅ ÐÉÃËÅÄȢ 4ÈÅÙ ×ÅÒÅ 0ÉÐÅÒ 
ÁÎÄ !ÎÄÒÅ× ÁÎÄ ÏÎÅ ÆÒÏÍ ÁÎÏÔÈÅÒ ÓÃÈÏÏÌȢ !Ô ÔÈÅ ÅÎÄ ×Å 

×ÅÒÅ ÁÌÌÏ×ÅÄ ÔÏ ÁÓË ÑÕÅÓÔÉÏÎÓȢ )Ô ×ÁÓ ÒÅÁÌÌÙȟ ÒÅÁÌÌÙȟ ÒÅÁÌÌÙ ÆÕÎȟ  
Á×ÅÓÏÍÅ ÁÎÄ ÁÍÁÚÉÎÇȦ 7ÉÌÌÏ× 

2ÅÄ (ÉÌÌ -ÉÎÅ 

'ÏÉÎÇ ÔÏ 3ÏÖÅÒÅÉÇÎ (ÉÌÌ ×ÁÓ ÁÎ ÁÍÁÚÉÎÇ 

ÅØÐÅÒÉÅÎÃÅȢ 4ÈÅÒÅ ×ÁÓ ÓÏ ÍÕÃÈ ÔÏ ÓÅÅ ÁÎÄ 
ÄÏȢ 4ÈÅ ÌÏÌÌÉÅÓ ÔÈÅÒÅ ×ÅÒÅ ÓÏ ÇÏÏÄ ÁÎÄ ) 
ÌÏÖÅÄ ÔÈÅ ÎÉÎÅ ÐÉÎ ÂÏ×ÉÎÇ ÂÕÔ ÔÈÅ ÏÎÅ ) 
ÌÉËÅÄ ÔÈÅ ÍÏÓÔ ×ÁÓ ÔÈÅ 2ÅÄ (ÉÌÌ -ÉÎÅȢ )Ô 
×ÁÓ ÓÏ Á×ÅÓÏÍÅ ÔÈÁÔ ÙÏÕ ×ÅÎÔ ÄÏ×Î ÉÎÔÏ 

ÔÈÅ ÍÉÎÅ ×ÉÔÈ ÏÎÌÙ Á ÖÏÉÃÅ ÔÏ ÇÕÉÄÅ ÙÏÕ 
ÁÎÄ ÉÔ ×ÁÓ ÓÏ ÒÅÁÌÉÓÔÉÃȢ 4ÈÅ ÔÏÕÒ ÍÁÄÅ ÙÏÕ 
ÆÅÅÌ ÌÉËÅ ÙÏÕ ×ÅÒÅ ÁÎ ÁÃÔÕÁÌ ÍÉÎÅÒ ÎÏÔ Á 
ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ËÉÄȢ 4ÈÅ ÌÁÎÔÅÒÎÓ ПÌÉÃËÅÒÅÄ ÌÉËÅ ÔÈÅÙ 
×ÅÒÅ ÔÈÅ ÒÅÁÌ ÄÅÁÌ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅÒÅ ×ÁÓ ÅÖÅÎ Á 

ÌÅÁËÁÇÅ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ ÓÔÁÒÔȢ ) ÒÅÁÌÌÙ ÌÉËÅÄ ÔÈÅ ÌÉÔÔÌÅ 
ÖÉÄÅÏ ÔÈÅÙ ÈÁÄ ÄÏ×Î ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÍÉÎÅ ÁÂÏÕÔ 

×ÈÅÎ Á ÍÁÎ ÆÏÕÎÄ ÏÎÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÌÁÒÇÅÓÔ ÇÏÌÄ 
ÎÕÇÇÅÔÓ ÉÎ !ÕÓÔÒÁÌÉÁȢ )Ô ×ÁÓ ÖÅÒÙ ÃÏÏÌ ÈÏ× 
ÙÏÕ ÇÏÔ ÔÏ ÓÅÅ ÔÈÅ ÇÏÌÄ ÎÕÇÇÅÔ ÁÓ ×ÅÌÌȢ ) 
×ÏÕÌÄ ÈÁÖÅ ÌÏÖÅÄ ÔÏ ÂÅ ÔÈÅ ÏÎÅ ÔÏ ПÉÎÄ ÔÈÁÔ 
ÍÁÓÓÉÖÅ ÎÕÇÇÅÔȢ ) ÈÁÄ Á ÇÒÅÁÔ ÔÉÍÅ ÉÎ 3ÏÖȤ

ÅÒÅÉÇÎ (ÉÌÌ ÁÎÄ ) ÈÏÐÅ ÔÈÁÔ ) ÃÏÕÌÄ ÇÏ ÔÈÅÒÅ 
ÁÇÁÉÎȢ %ÌÌÁ 

Lolly shop 

On the 1st of August the grades 4,5 and 6s went to Sovereign Hill for 
three days. While we were at Sovereign Hill we went to many      

different shops but the one that stood out most to me was the lolly 

shop. There were so many yummy lollies that they made like salted 
caramel drops, toffy apples, acid drops, rainbow lollypops,          

umbrellas, horse heads and many more. But the best of them all was 
the raspberry drops.  Iesha 

Sovereign Hill horse carriage 
The one thing I liked about Sovereign Hill is when the horses came past and Brad 

and I sang the song ñWeôll go riding on the horses yea yea.ò I didnôt go on it but I 

didnôt have $4 to go on it. It goes around town then stops. Oakley. 

GOLD POUR 
In Sovereign Hill there was a place called the gold pour. It was in a dark 

room and in the middle of that room was a fenced off area where the man 

purified and poured the gold. The man starts off sharing interesting facts 

about gold while the gold is still a liquid. When he started purifying and 

pouring the gold it was really cool and exciting. After a minute or two the 

gold was finally solid and some people got to hold it. I wasnôt one of them 

but the gold looked pretty heavy. Kyle  

9 pin bowling  

On the 1st of August we went to Sovereign Hill and there were many activities. 
My favourite was 9 pin bowling where you got a heavy ball, spread your legs out 
and threw the ball from in between your legs trying to knock down the pins. The 

bad thing was that you had to set the pins up by yourself; the scoring was very 
different to normal 10 pin bowling. William  

Sovereign Hill Camp  
On the 1 st of August after dinner we went to a play. It 

was really more than one play put together. There was a 
play about Jack and the Bean Stalk and there was one 
about dancing. My friend Piper was in the play and it 

was quite funny and different to other plays that I have 
ever seen before.   Holly  

Sovereign Hill Cabins  

One of the things I enjoyed about Sovereign Hill was the cabin I was in and 

the people I was with, because we were always laughing at Oakley whenever 

he would be silly. I also liked it because of the time we were allowed to go to 

bed. Another thing I liked about our cabins was being with my friends be-

cause we had so much fun. Joe 
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Secret Chamber  
My favourite part of Sovereign Hill was the 

secret chamber because we got to learn 

about gold which was very interesting. The 

secret chamber was my first activity. We 

went in a carriage 20 meters underground, I 

was up the front. It was pitch black, you 

couldnõt even see your hand in front of you. 

When we got down there it was cold and we 

saw some gold. Then we watched a video 

about two Chinese miners trying to find 

gold. We saw a pump pumping water to the     

surface. We also went in heaps of different 

sections. If I worked down there as a miner 

I would get lost. It was awesome. Jackson  

Sovereign Hill Camp 
On our camp at Sovereign Hill there were many activities 

to visit but I really liked the blacksmith. It was in a rusty 

old barn and you could buy horse shoes with your name 

printed on the front of it. It cost around about 7dollars. 

You could also buy many other items. Most of my group 

bought a horse shoe. What they had to do was write their 

name on a brown bag which they supplied then they had 

to go and line up and wait for their turn. The blacksmith 

had little metal blocks which had a letter on one end of it 

and he would have to engrave the childôs name on the 

horse shoe, so he would get hammer and grab the blocks 

that spelt the childôs name then he would hit the end of 

the blocks into the horse shoe. I wanted to get a horse 

shoe for my little baby sister and have the horse shoe 

engraved Ivy (first name) Scarlett (middle name) but I 

didnôt. But overall it was a fantastic camp! 

Tayla 

I did not get to go to    

Sovereign Hill but if I was 

there I would like to see 

the trooper fire the musket. 

And Iõd like to do some 

gold panning if I was there. 

Jacob 

Rooms/cabins  
My favourite part of            

Sovereign Hill  was the     
cabins and being with my 

friends and laughing at 2.00 
in the morning especially 
from Oakley.  What I also 
liked about camp was the 

secret chamber because we 
went underground 20 metres 

on a long carriage and we 
couldnõt see a thing for about 
1 minute. It Was AWESOME!  

Jay  

Secret Chamber  
 On Tuesday we went down into a deep mine, in the dark, on a 

special carriage. When you get to the mine there were soft 

lights in place where years ago workers went down to find gold. 

We went to a unique part of the mine called the Secret     

Chamber. In this chamber we watched a video that was       

projected onto a wall of stone. The video was about two Chinese 

men who came to  Australia looking for gold. Sadly, one of 

them died in a mine  collapse, but the other married an Australian lady and had 

a couple of kids. Neither of them got gold. I thought it was an   interesting story. 

Another part of this mine showed us the main shaft where miners and other 

things were lifted up and lowered down. I enjoyed my time down in this mine. 

Keahrna  

Red Hill Mine  
The Red Hill Mine is 52 steps deep. There were speakers to 
tell us where to go. When the first speaker spoke we had to 

climb up the ladder. When we found the safe it              
automatically opened and we saw the second largest piece 

of gold found in Australia. I liked the Red Hill Mine because I 
got to see the second largest piece of gold and I liked the 

video of the man trying to find the gold. Kurtis  

Gold Fever 
I loved going to    

Sovereign Hill and my 

favourite activity was 

the Gold Fever Game 

that we got to do. 

There had to be two 

Bankers, two Troopers 

(that also means   

policemen), a lady and 

5 groups of panners 

that dug up for gold. I 

liked doing this     

because it was a lot of 

fun playing it and I 

was also a trooper!!  

Rachael 

Confectionery making  

At Sovereign Hill we got to see 
them making their hard boiled 
lollies. The smell inside was so 
sweet and strong. Watching 
him make the hard boiled lollies 
was really cool. When he was 
making the lollies he spread out 
toffee all over the bench and it 
looked like he was kneading it, 
but he was just trying to get it to 
cool down by scraping it off the 
table and folding it over with a 
metal scraper. AINSLEY     

The Blacksmith 
/Î ÃÁÍÐ ×Å ÔÒÁÖÅÌÌÅÄ ÁÒÏÕÎÄ ÔÏ ÁÌÌ 
ÔÈÅ ÓÈÏÐÓ ÁÎÄ ÏÎÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÅÍ ×ÁÓ ÔÈÅ 
"ÌÁÃËÓÍÉÔÈȢ "ÅÆÏÒÅ ×Å ÅÖÅÎ ÇÏÔ 

ÔÈÅÒÅȟ ÍÏÓÔ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÇÉÒÌÓ ËÅÐÔ ÏÎ   ÔÁÌËȤ
ÉÎÇ ÁÂÏÕÔ ÔÈÅÓÅ ÈÏÒÓÅ ÓÈÏÅÓ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ 
"ÌÁÃËÓÍÉÔÈȢ !ÎÙ×ÁÙ ÔÈÅÒÅ ×ÁÓ Á ÂÉÇ 
ÌÉÎÅ ÕÐ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ "ÌÁÃËÓÍÉÔÈ ×ÈÅÒÅ ÐÅÏȤ
ÐÌÅ ×ÅÒÅ ÇÅÔÔÉÎÇ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÎÁÍÅÓ ÃÁÒÖÅÄ 
ÉÎÔÏ Á ÈÏÒÓÅ ÓÈÏÅȟ ÉÔ ×ÁÓ    ÒÅÁÌÌÙ ÑÕÉÃË 
ÈÏ× ÔÈÅÙ ÄÉÄ ÉÔ ÂÕÔ ) ÔÈÏÕÇÈÔ ÉÔ ×ÏÕÌÄ 
ÈÁÖÅ ÔÁËÅÎ ÆÏÒÅÖÅÒȢ !ÌÌ ÔÈÅÙ ÄÏ ÉÓ ÇÅÔ 
Á ÌÅÔÔÅÒ ÏÎÅ ÁÔ Á ÔÉÍÅ ÁÎÄ ÓÔÁÍÐ ÉÔ ÏÎ 
×ÉÔÈ ÌÉËÅ Á ÈÁÍÍÅÒ ÔÙÐÅ ÔÈÉÎÇ ÁÎÄ 

ÉÔȭÓ ÄÏÎÅȢ ,ÏÌÁ 

Trivia/Games Night 
On Tuesday the 2nd of August at Sovereign Hill 

camp we had a trivia/games night with the 
whole camp group. The trivia groups were our 

activity groups. Some of the themes for the 
questions were Animals, Disney movies and 

about Sovereign Hill. The trivia groups also got 
to make up cool names for the groups and our 
group was called Pizza Delivery. The games 
we played were find the magnet and heads 

and tails which were loads of fun. In the end 
the team that won it was called Eureka.     

Overall it was a really fun night. Christopher 

Bowling 
At Sovereign Hill we went 

bowling and the lanes were 

so long; the balls were a bit 

heavy so it was hard to 

throw the ball and it would 

only just make it down the 

lane. But the 5 to 11 lane 

was really small. My first 

try I hit 5 pins and on my 

second attempt I got 7 and I 

had more turns but I didnôt 

count how many I got. 

Overall I rated bowling an 

eight out of ten and it was 

really fun, but hard at the 

same time and I recommend 

going there if you ever go to 

Sovereign Hill. 

Brad 
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The web is a great place to learn, be creative and stay connected, but with one in 
seven young Australians found to be suffering from cyber bullying, and the many 
other challenges young people face online, itôs important that we invest in giving 
Drouin South Primary students the skills they need to be responsible digital citi-
zens. 
That is why, we, at Drouin South Primary School, are participating in the Alannah & 
Madeline Foundationôs National eSmart Week, to show our commitment to cyber 
safety, wellbeing and digital inclusion. 
We will be holding an eSmart, Cyber Safety Day, on Thursday, 25th August, to 
demonstrate our commitment, please join us!  
12:30 -1:30p.m. Cyber Safety for Grades 5/6 ï Room 3 (Mr Phillipsô) 
Senior students learn how to behave in a Cyber Safe manner, and their ódigital 
footprintô. This session will be conducted by Senior Constable Kevin McLaren 
1:40 ï 2:15p.m. Cyber Safety for Parents/Guardians  ï Room 9 (Miss 
McLeanôs) Learn how to keep your child Cyber Safe at home. This session will be 
conducted by Senior Constable Kevin McLaren 
2:15 -3:00p.m. Cyber Safe Open Classrooms  ï After the Parents/Guardians 
session please feel free to visit your childôs classroom and view the work they have 
prepared to be Cyber Safe Users. 

If you have any queries please contact Wendy McLean ï eSmart Co-ordinator 
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On Thursday the 1st of September, OSHC will be holding a poly-
mer clay beading class. This activity will involve the children 

moulding and blending their own polymer beads and designing 
their own necklace or bag charm to take home.  

If your child would like to participate in this activity it will be at a 
cost of $4.00 per child . This will cover the cost of all their clay, 

glitter and imitation leather.  

 

All money must be enclosed in an envelope with the child's name clearly written on it 
and returned to OSHC no later than the 22nd of August.  

All money must be handed in by this date so that the clay can be purchased in time 
for the activity.  

This week at OSHC children have boarded their flights to both Mexico and Moscow 
as part of our Olympic program. In Mexico we enjoyed delicious and spicy tacos, 

learnt about and took part in the Day of the Dead celebrations and made Mexican 
stars.  

Next we flew to Moscow where we have made snow globes of Saint Basil's         
Cathedral and have made some beautiful Russian babushka dolls. 

Each day upon boarding their flight, children have stamped their passports to gain 
entry into the country but also as a very memorable experience to look back on.  

Next week we will be taking off to two new countries to explore their culture, food, 
crafts and people. 
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 BREAKFAST CLUB REPLY SLIP 

I would like to be included on the Breakfast Club roster.   
Name: __________________________________ 
 

Please circle dates for availability and return to the school office. 
  
Term 3: 24/8,   31/8,   7/9,   14/9,   Any Date.      
 
Term 4: 5/10,   12/10,   19/10,   26/10,   2/11,   9/11,   16/11,   23/11,   30/11,   7/12.  Any 


